
HC  Office Hours: 

Monday—Friday, 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.   

315 Douglas Avenue East, Regina, SK  S4N 1H7;  Phone:  306-757-1325                     

www.holycrossregina.ca   Email: hc.office@holycrossregina.ca 

Contact the office                                         
@ 306-757-1325 for Baptism, 
1st Eucharist, Confirmation, 
Reconciliation, Marriage,      
Funerals, and other concerns. 
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We acknowledge that Holy Cross  
Parish is located on Treaty 4 Territory, 
the traditional homeland of the Nêhiya-
wak (Cree), Nahkawé (Saulteaux) and 
Nakota and homeland of the Métis 

Nation, Dakota and  Lakota.  

Feeling Our Way 
Fr. Joseph Juklnialis 

 Most of the time we find ourselves backing our way into the will of God, 
or maybe even feeling our way into it.  There are times when the will of God is 
quite clear: ”Should I lie or tell the truth?  Should I steal or not?  Most often, 
however, the will of God is not so clear.  Too often it becomes a question of 
ho two negotiate an aspect of life that’s been handed to us, often a reality we  
cannot escape.  It may be an unwanted divorce, or a son or daughter in a 
questionable relationship, or an illness that dismantles one’s life plans.  On 
the one hand, it is not as if God hands out scripts that we are expected to live 
by.  On the other hand, it is God is part of all that unfolds  Somewhere in the 
midst of that is the will of God, which is another way of saying somehow you 
and I need to negotiate what we never chose, but is not served up by life.  Or 
is it served up by God? Or by our own doing?  Or all of that?  That’s what I 
mean when I say we feel our way into the will of God. 

 It is what Jesus sorted out in the desert when he was tempted.  “I come 
to do your will, O God.”  It is Elizabeth’s story of an unexpected pregnancy in 
her old age.  It is Mary saying “Yes” to an uncharted path.  Living God’s will 
seems mostly to be a sorting process. 

Reflect:  Have you responded with a wholehearted “Yes” to God’s 

will for you? 

DECEMBER 22 4th SUNDAY OF ADVENT 

    Micah 5:2-5a  / Hebrews 10:5-10  / Luke 1:39-45 

DECEMBER 29 THE HOLY FAMILY OF JESUS, MARY & JOSEPH 

    Sirach 3:2-6,12-14  / Colossians 3:12-21  / Luke 2.41-52 
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KNIGHTS KORNER 
36 Years of Service to Holy Cross 

1988-2024 

CALENDAR RAFFLE WINNER 
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CALENDAR RAFFLE WINNER 

The winners of the December 15, 2024 draw were Jane & Ed Thorpe 

Holy Cross 

CALENDAR RAFFLE 2025 

Tickets $20 

Includes a 2025 Catholic memo calendar 

52 weekly winners of $25 

4 special draws of $100— 
New Year’s Day, Easter Sunday 

Exaltation of the Holy Cross, Christmas Day 

All draws open to every ticket holder 

Lottery license #24– 2925 

CHRISTMAS GREETINGS!  

 Merry Christmas to all Council Brother 
Knights as well as to all Holy Cross parishioners.  
May you have a blessed and joyous time during 
this Christmas season. 

December Events 

Sat. 28th –5th Sunday ministries 5:00 pm mass 

Mon. 30th—Honor Guard for Bro. Huntley O’Connor’s 
 funeral service.  Please attend Holy Cross at 
 12:30 pm for 1:00 pm mass. 

January Events 

Wed. 1st—Archbishop’s New Year’s Mass 11:00 am, 
 Holy Rosary Cathedral. 

Wed. 8th—Chapter meeting 7:00 pm, St. Basil’s Parish 

Thurs. 16th—4th degree business meeting 6:00 pm, 
 Holy Cross 

Sat. 11th—Take down  Nativity scene 1:30 pm 

Sun. 19th—Pancake breakfast 10:00 am 

Tues. 21st—Council meeting 7:30 pm 

What does it take to become a Knight of Colum-
bus? 

Find out by filling out an information request 
ballot at the K of C information table located in the  
Gerein Centre of the Church. You will be contacted by 
a Knight from the Gerein Council. 

 

    MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEKS OF Dec. 21,  2024—Jan. 5, 2025 

Sat Dec. 21 For the souls of Judith Pagador and Cherry Llarena offered by Alvi Pagador. 

Sun. Dec. 22 For the repose of the soul of Helen DeSouza, offered by her children and their families. 

Tues. Dec. 24 CHRISTMAS EVE 

Wed.  Dec. 25 CHRISTMAS DAY 

Thurs. Dec. 26 Father away 

Fri. Dec. 27 Father away 

Sat. Dec. 28 For the repose of the soul of Lawrence Erhardt, offered by Pauline Voss. 

Sun . Dec. 29 PRO POPULO 

Tues. Dec.31 For the repose of the soul of Jim Butchko, offered by Ed & Jeanine Mann. 

Wed.  Jan. 1 NEW YEAR'S DAY 

Thurs. Jan. 2 For the repose of the soul of Terry Fink, offered by Dolores Deis. 

Fri. Jan. 3 For the repose of the soul of Huntley O'Connor, offered by Mike & Sandra Morris. 

Sat. Jan. 4 PRO POPULO 

Sun. Jan. 5 For the repose of the soul of Brenda Achtemichuk, offered by Ed & Jeanine Mann. 
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ADORATION 

For peace in the world 

HOLY CROSS PARISH 

Every Tuesday at  6 pm 

First Friday, Jan. 3 at 8 am 

SPECIAL FEAST DAYS IN THE CHRISTMAS             

SEASON 

Tues.  Dec. 24  8:30 pm Nativity of the Lord Vigil Mass  
Wed.  Dec. 25 9:00 am Nativity of the Lord Mass 9:00 am 
Thurs.  Dec. 26 9:00 am Feast of St. Stephen, First Martyr 
Fri.   Dec. 27 9:00 am Feast of St. John, the Apostle 
Sat.   Dec. 28   Feast of the Holy Innocents 
Sun.   Dec. 29 9:00 am Feast of the Holy Family 
Tues.  Dec. 31 7:00 pm Adoration at 6:00 pm for World Peace 
Wed.  Jan. 1  9:00 am Solemnity of Mary, Holy Mother of God 
Sun.   Jan. 5  9:00 am Epiphany of the Lord                         
Jan. 12 9:00 am Baptism of the Lord 

Jacob, Rita and Martin thank the CWL and 

the Knights of Columbus for their Christ-

mas treats.  We appreciate your                                

kindness.            

THANK YOU ALL for your Generous donations this Christmas Season! 
Christmas Flowers   

Name of Donor In Memory of: In Honour of: 

Bob & Helen Herauf 
Bernard & Olga Chomyn                         
Simon & Agatha Herauf   

Joyce Murphy Cal Murphy   

Ursula Roesch Al Roesch   

Wendy Kraushaar   Evelyn Kraushaar 

Rita Gareau 
Larry & Jean Bissonnette;            
Yvonne Wagner   

Susan Leier & family Terry Leier   

Connie Todd Todd & Woroneski families   

Wayne & Trudy Rutten Rutten & Grill families   

Genelle Nicholson 
Chris, Joan & Ed Nicholson;                 
Val & Art Sastaunik   

Jack & Gladys Herzberger Terry Fink   

Jack & Gladys Herzberger Jim Butchko   

Ed Deck & family Clem Deck   
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First Friday Adoration 
 The First Friday/First Saturday vigil in honor of the 
Sacred Heart of Jesus and the Immaculate Heart of 
Mary will be held November 1st and 2nd, 2024 at St. 
Mary’s Church in Regina. Priests will be available for 
confession at 6:30 P.M. before Holy Mass as well as  
after Mass.  Mass will occur at 7:00 P.M. followed by the 
all-night vigil ending with Mass at 8:00 A.M. on                  
Saturday. 

Stewardship Bulletin Bit—Dec. 22                    
 “For behold, when the voice of your greeting 
came to my ears, the babe in my womb leaped for 
joy.” (Luke 1:44) 
 When you hear the scripture readings and Gospel 
reading at Mass, do you “leap for joy?” If not, don’t blame 
the lecturer or priest; rather, look inside yourself. What 
are you doing to grow in friendship with Jesus? How do 
you prepare for Mass each week? Do you just show up 
and expect to be entertained? As the Body of Christ, we 
are called to be active participants, not just passive        
observers. 

The Archbishop’s Appeal 

Canada Post Strike 

 Due to backlogs and delays related to the postal 
strike, we encourage you to use these two convenient 
ways to donate to the Archbishop’s Appeal: 

E-Transfer: 

 Send your donation to annualappeal 
@archregina.sk.ca.  In the message field, include your 
address and phone number for a tax receipt, as well 
as your parish name to allocate your gift to your 
parish’s goal. 

Cheque: 

 Make your cheque payable to your parish,     
marking “Archbishop’s Appeal” in the memo line. Place 
it in the collection plate or deliver it to your parish           
office. For more details, visit the Archdiocese website. 
Thank you for your generosity and support! 

Timeline for Year-End Donations 

Tuesday, Dec 31, 2024: Last day for parishioners to 
submit donations for the 2024 Appeal.  All donations 
must be submitted to the parish or the Appeal office by 
Dec 31. That includes cash and cheques (payable to 
parish or Archdiocese), credit cards, auto-debits,          
e-transfers, and online gifts via Canada Helps.   

 Please note that the Pastoral Centre will be 

closed from December 25th- January 1st.  

Stewardship Bulletin Bit—Dec. 29 

Feast of the Holy Family of Jesus, Mary and Joseph 
  “See what love the Father has given us, that we 
should be called children of God; and so we are.” (1 
John 3:1)  
 During this season of giving, let us remember a 
beautiful gift that we have received – being children of 
God! As God’s children, it’s in our DNA that we share and 
express our love for others as well. Tell your spouse,  
children, other family members and friends that you love 
them every day! Also, pray for those people who are      
different from you, those whom you may not like. Your 
prayers may be the start of a new friendship. 

 

 

Pastoral Centre Christmas Hours 

The Archdiocese of Regina Pastoral Centre will be 
closed to the public for Christmas beginning Wednesday, 
December 25. We will reopen on Thursday, January 2nd. 
Staff from the Finance and Appeal Offices will be present 
occasionally on Friday, December 27th, December 
30th and December 31st. If you need to contact someone 
from the finance or appeal department for year-end         
purposes, please contact: 

306-721-6733 or annualappeal@archregina.sk.ca 

Merry Christmas from Archbishop Don and all of the staff 
at the Pastoral Centre! 

mailto:annualappeal%20@archregina.sk.ca.
mailto:annualappeal%20@archregina.sk.ca.
Archdiocese%20website
mailto:annualappeal@archregina.sk.ca


PARISHIONERS’ CORNER  CWL NEWS 
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 There will be only one bulletin over the holiday 
period so this one will be covering information for the 
next few weeks.  The next bulletin will be for Jan.5.  
So we have lots of birthday wishes to pass along. 

Sun. Dec. 22—Troy Casper &  Alfreda Sali  
Mon. Dec. 23—Samuel Casper 
Tues. Dec. 24—Harvey Kennedy & Imogene Lauman 
Thurs. Jan. 2—Irene Wald 
Sun. Jan. 5—Chelsea Adams & Aaron Liska 

 May the Lord bless you and keep you!  The 
Lord let His Face shine upon you, and be gracious 
to you!  The Lord look upon you kindly and give 
you peace. 

 2025 Calendar raffle tickets are 
available for sale at both entrances 
to the church each weekend now 
until New Year’s Eve.  If you’re still in 
need of a stocking stuffer or a small 
gift to put in a Christmas card, think 
Calendar Raffle ticket. The first draw 
of the New Year is Wed. Jan. 1st for 
$100.00. 

 Just a reminder:  Huntley O’Connor’s funeral is 
scheduled for Monday, December 30 at 1:00 pm. 

 Good News.  Andrew Preiner has moved to  
Santa Maria.  Margaret is very happy with this move 
and  thanks everyone for their prayers.   

 A nine-day novena of masses for world peace 
began on Monday, Dec. 16 until Tuesday, Dec. 24.    
Fr. Carlos is giving up part of his days off to give us 
another Advent opportunity in preparation for          
Christmas.  Additional masses are on Monday and 
Saturday at 9:00 am.                                                 
 Paul Goettler’s family is looking for a new care 
home for him. Please keep Paul and his family in your 
prayers. 
 Please let us know about any parishioner news 
so we can pass it on to others for prayers in need or in 
celebration.  Contact Martin at 306-347-0929 or pasto-
ral.assistant@holycrossregina.ca or Joyce Murphy at 
306-789-1983 or byapple@ 
sasktel.net 

 To our Pastor  Fr. Carlos, to Deacon Martin, Bookkeeper 

Rita, and maintenance man Jacob, and to all of 

you, a very special .  

 Merry Christmas ! 

2024 DONATIONS 

 To receive credit on your Income Tax for 2024   
donations please ensure they are received in the church 
office no later than noon on Tuesday, Dec. 31. 

 

2025 DONATION ENVELOPES 

 If you haven’t done so already, please pick up your 
2025 donation envelopes as soon as possible.  Remem-
ber, your number may have changed so please use the 
2024 envelopes for any donations this year.  

  

Advent Novena of Masses 
Every day December 16-23 at 9:00 am, 

 And Vigil mass Dec. 24 at 8:30 pm 

  We have been a busy bunch of ladies for 
many weeks now making cabbage rolls for the Harvest 
Supper and then the Christmas Bake Sale, baking and 
collecting muffins for the young students of Sacred Heart 
School, serving for funeral receptions, and the Christmas 
Market.  Many thanks to all those who have lent their 
hands and their time to these events, including non-
member parishioners.  And a big thank you to the Execu-
tive which sets our agenda and is usually involved in set-
ting up any in-house get-togethers for us. 

 We hope you all have a holy and a joyous Christ-
mas.  May God bless you abundantly with good health 
and happiness in the New Year.  

School will be back in next week and those 
muffins will be required again to make sure the 
youngsters aren’t distracted by empty tum-
mies.  Please leave any donations in the      

Gerein Centre kitchen freezer and they will be collected 
on Jan. 4th. Thank you.  

 Please consider joining our membership, as we 
continue our charitable ministry and service to our com-
munity. We meet the first Tuesday of the months of Octo-
ber – December and February – June.  

 CWL memberships of $42 are still being collected 
for 2025. Please place your cash or cheque (made out to 
Holy Cross CWL) in an envelope marked CWL  Fees.  
Include your name, any change of mailing address, 
email, or phone number.  Place the envelope in the des-
ignated basket marked “CWL” in the church or drop it off 
at the office.  

  Merry Christmas! 

mailto:or%20pastoral.assistant@holycrossregina.ca
mailto:or%20pastoral.assistant@holycrossregina.ca
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Archdiocese of Regina Employment       
Opportunity Donor Services Coordinator 

 The Archdiocese of Regina Development 
Department is seeking a detail-oriented, self-
motivated individual with fundraising and donor 
relations experience to join their team as a Donor 
Services Coordinator. More information can be 
found on the Archdiocese of Regina website. 
Please apply promptly to ensure your application 
will be considered.  Visit https://archregina.sk.ca/
employment/ for more information on this position 
and how to apply. 

TF #432: Discovering Advent Hope 

 As we enter this Third Week of Advent,        
Deacon Eric reflects on the first gift of the season, 
the gift of hope as encountered through the lens of 
Luke’s Gospel. Join us as we explore the gritty, 
courageous nature of hope—not as naive optimism 
but as a radical response to life’s uncertainties. 
 Drawing on insights from Scripture, spiritual 
writers, and the Advent tradition, we uncover how 
hope can inspire us to be active co-workers in 
God’s promise, even in the darkest moments. Light 
your Advent candle, and journey with us into the 
heart of Advent hope. https://
thinkingfaith.libsyn.com/discovering-advent-hope 

Visit%20https:/archregina.sk.ca/employment/
file://HCSERVER/Folder Redirection/pastoral.assistant/Documents/A BULLETIN readiness
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https://thinkingfaith.libsyn.com/discovering-advent-hope


On the Feast of Day of the Holy Family of Jesus, Mary and Joseph,           
December 29 2024 the Church begins the Year of Jubilee. Below is the    
prayer Pope  Francis  has composed as one way to focus on this year. 




